
BUILDINGS/GROUNDS & TRANSPORTATION REPORT 
 

Date:  August 15, 2022 
 To:   Board of Education 
From:   Jeff Stauder 

 
BUILDINGS/GROUNDS 

 
Facilities Committee 
The Facilities Committee met on August 11. I have attached the minutes.  The next meeting is 
TBD. 
 

Elementary Building 
BLDD and Poettker Construction will be presenting bid Documents. The Facilities Committee 
reviewed them on Thursday.  
 

Facilities 
The Custodians and the Maintenance staff have been working hard this very short summer. The 
buildings are looking good and will be ready for students and staff on the first day of school. 
There are still a few small projects that we did not get to but we will work on them as time 
allows.  
 

Annexation 
I mentioned at the last Board meeting that we will need to annex the Coonrod property along 
with 9th street and Willson street. I have not yet received the Documents to move forward with 
this. It is my hope to have this ready for the next Board meeting. 
 

Transportation 
 

We are finalizing route sheets and making a few late additions, then we should be ready for the 
first day of school. 
 
The Activity bus is supposed to be here in two weeks. This will hopefully help out with the extra 
trips that have been added with the addition of Jr. High softball, baseball, soccer and cross 
country. 
 


